Regular April Aldermen Meeting


April 3, 2017



7:00 P.M.

Randy Beason, Mayor, called the regular April aldermen meeting to order.  The following officers were present or absent as indicated:






Present/Absent




Present/Absent

Randy Beason, Mayor


Present


Ron Cross, Alderman


Present


Roger Florea, Alderman

Present


Allan Thompson, Alderman

Present
Kelly Morrison, Alderman

Present


Deandra O’Riley, City Clerk

Absent
Also present: Jack Baldwin, Chief Operator, Nathan Baldwin, Operator; and, Kathryn Rice with Nodaway News Leader.
The minutes of the Regular March 2017 Aldermen Meeting were presented.  Ron Cross moved that minutes be approved as written.  Roger Florea seconded the motion.  Votes:  Ron Cross – Yes; Roger Florea- Yes; Kelly Morrison – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.

The expenses were presented.  Roger Florea moved that expenses be approved as presented.  Allan Thompson seconded the motion.  Votes:  Ron Cross – Yes; Roger Florea- Yes; Kelly Morrison – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.
Delinquent accounts were discussed.  Discussion was held in connection of pursuing collection on all delinquent accounts.  Nothing decided at this time.
Roger Florea reported on information that he was able to collect in connection with Block Community Grants.  It was decided to check on current ordinances in place and study the paperwork and discuss at the next regular meeting in May.  
Kelly Morrison presented a letter from Taryn Henry offering her services as a legal advisor for the City of Hopkins.  Discussion was held and it was decided to address it at the next meeting.

Cemetery Board President Jack Baldwin announced that Homer Ulmer has resigned his position on the Cemetery Board and Nathan Baldwin has accepted the position.  Kelly Morrison made a motion to approve Nathan Baldwin as the new member of the Hopkins Cemetery Board.  Motion seconded by Ron Cross.  Votes:  Ron Cross – Yes; Roger Florea – Yes; Kelly Morrison – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.

Discussion was held in connection with the 2017 Street project.  Roger Florea indicated that school house hill needed work.  He suggested milling and resurfacing.  Board members are to drive streets and make a list of ones needing attention for next meeting. 
CD #41031727 Act #1 Water-Wastewater held at Nodaway Valley Bank matures April 17, 2017.  It was determined to renew this CD at Nodaway Valley Bank.
CD #41031726 General Fund held at Nodaway Valley Bank matures April 17, 2017.  It was determined to renew this CD at Nodaway Valley Bank.

Larry Laun account at 917 E Roseberry has not been paid as of this date.  Discussion was held in connection with the collection of this account.

Kelly Morrison made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Roger Florea seconded the motion.  Votes:  Ron Cross – Yes; Roger Florea – Yes; Kelly Morrison – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.
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Jack Baldwin




Randy Beason, Mayor
